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Lowell “Buddy” Mason 
“Buddy” has stayed in touch with 

the congregation through the 

years.  His friendship have been an 

encouragement to many. 

He reached out to send his 

condolences upon hearing of 

Loretta Malin’s being called home.  

He remarked on how they had 

been friends for so many years.  

(They went to High School 

together). 

Those connections with people 

who have grown up and then gone 

out to serve are special.   They 

know and appreciate the 

congregation, and the 

congregation knows and has a 

special bond of ministry with them. 

Continue to savor the Lord blessing 

us with being a part of “Buddy’s” 

ministry and pray for the work 

daily! 

 

 

David & Dawn 

(Berry) Degler 
 

  

 

The preparations are underway for 

another season of ministry at our 

National Parks.  Schedules are 

being laid out and implemented.  

Training will be taking place, 

coordination the 300+ college 

workers and making sure 

everything is in place for the 

coming summer.   

Pray daily for the work to be 

carried on.  Diligence for the work 

and lift up not only the workers, 

but also the people that they will 

be ministering to.   May God 

prepared the hearts of these 

people to receive the word and be 

encouraged so that there might be 

fruit. 

 

 

  

 

 David 

Anderson 
 

 

 

David has moved far from Pine Run 

to Hawaii.  He missed the two 

weeks of snow here, that caused 

services to be cancelled.  He did not 

miss out on snow altogether, 

however, as Hawaii also received 

some snow during that time. 

Even as we share occasional 

similarities in weather, we also 

share similarities in challenges.   

Pray for strength and perseverance 

for the work that needs to be done.  

May he find encouragement as 

lives are touched by the Lord.  May 

he be faithful and a shining light to 

those that he is around daily. 

Give thanks for the faithful mother 

and grandmother that helped 

show and exemplify the faith! 

 

Praise the Lord, that as we look 

west, we can see God using the 

results of our ministry in Colorado, 

Missouri and Hawaii! 

 

 
Teaching the Word 

(through our Website) 
God continues to expand our 

ministry through our website.  We 

are pleased to announce our new 

“page”: “Women of the Bible”  

http://pinerunchurch.org/women-

of-the-bible.html is one of the 

most popular this past month.   

The number of pages viewed in 

February (with 5 days left) is 

approaching double of the pages 

viewed last February and is already 

the best February ever.  Bible 

Stories remain popular along with 

pages that chronicle our programs. 

Each month the website grows 

(new calendar, newsletter and now 

Bible Studies on Women).   

Facebook is another way to keep 

up with the growth of the website.  

As new pages are added (contact 

and link to A Christian Ministry in 

National Parks for example), notice 

will be given on Facebook along 

with a link to the new page or info. 

Facebook also helped us 

encourage and provide people 

with links to resources when snow 

cancelled services. 

Amazing how God is using 

technology at Pine Run to reach 

out to so many others! 

http://pinerunchurch.org/women-of-the-bible.html
http://pinerunchurch.org/women-of-the-bible.html

